

BOARD OF REGISTERED NURSING

P O Box 944210, Sacramento, CA 94244-2100 TOD (916) 322-1700 Telephone (916) 322-3350 www.m.ca.gov



Ruth Ann Terry, MPH, RN Executive Officer

July 11, 2002

Roberto B. Martinez, Chief Department of Health Services Medi-Cal Policy Division PO Box 942732 Sacramento, CA 94234-7320

Dear Mr. Martinez:

Needless to say the Board of Registered Nursing was extremely dismayed to receive a copy of a letter from Department of Health Services stating physician supervision is required of certified registered nurse anesthetists.

The Board of Registered Nursing respectfully requests a retraction of this erroneous interpretation, and that all parties are informed of your response.

It is the position of the Board of Registered Nursing that physician supervision is not required for certified registered nurse anesthetist practice.

Thank you for your immediate attention to this matter. The BRN requests in the future to be consulted regarding the Business and Professions Code in matters of scope of practice for registered nurses. Please be assured that the Board of Registered Nursing welcomes all opportunities to work with you and your staff on any issues related to registered nursing and advanced practice nursing. Please feel free to contact me at any time at (916) 324-2715.

Sincerely,

Ruth Ann Terry, MPH, RN

Executive Officer

Cc: Timothy Wolf, CRNA / Chris Stein, CRNA

William E. Barnaby, Esq.

Marianne Lewis, Chief, Medi-Cal Benefits Branch, DHS